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July 20, 2011

The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am pleased to transmit for your review and consideration a proposed Interlocal Agreement (ILA) between King County, Woodinville Fire and Rescue and the City of Bellevue Fire Department. The ILA will allow those entities to conduct limited fire prevention inspections on behalf of King County in specific unincorporated areas. Those areas include fire protection districts 14 and 36. The ILA will implement a pilot program through December 31, 2012 which delegates the administrative duty of periodically inspecting existing regulated occupancies (“annual inspection program”) to the fire agencies above.  This service traditionally has been provided by King County through the Fire Marshal’s Office (FMO), but is suffering a decline in level of service due to budgetary constraints and downsizing. 
An inspection program to ensure existing commercial occupancies (e.g. gas stations, schools, etc.) are compliant with fire codes is a requirement of Title 17 of the King County Code (Fire Code), and must be conducted within all unincorporated areas.  Currently, the King County FMO, which is housed within the Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES), conducts all annual inspections in unincorporated areas. However, as a result of continued downsizing, the FMO will be reduced to 4 FTEs by year end 2011. Among all its other core duties, the FMO is unable to continue to provide annual inspections efficiently in terms of cost and time. This likely means the level of service will continue to drop, while costs to the County and occupancies required to have operational permits will rise. Conversely, several fire departments located throughout the County have increased in size and expertise over the years, and are now adequately staffed and certified to perform some of the fire prevention services that have traditionally been under the sole purview of the County.  
The King County Fire Chiefs Association supports this ILA, and has requested the County pursue a policy of delegating the administrative inspection of occupancies in other fire protection districts should this pilot program prove successful. Success will be measured by the timeliness and thoroughness of inspections performed, the successful resolution of fire code violations, and the anticipated cost savings to both building occupants and the county by having entities with adequate staffing and in substantially closer proximity to occupancies conduct annual inspections.  

If you have any questions about this proposed ordinance, please contact John Starbard, Director, Department of Development and Environmental Services, by telephone at 206-296-6700 or via e-mail at john.starbard@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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